    



STAGECOACH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
April 12, 2022
Via Zoom
  5:30pm
Board members present:  Don Young, Josh Cook, Alison Harris & Leah Prestwood
Board member not present: Kent Abernethy 
Representing  management: Sue Hochreiter,  Hans Hochreiter 
Josh called the meeting to order at 5:37pm.
Minutes


· Motion: Alison Harris moved to approve the January 11, 2022.  Don 2nd. All approve
Financials
Hans presented the financials as of 09/30/2021. There is $550,673.00 in cash and receivables. Accounts receivable are $18,000 which varies from month to month. There are two owners in collections with the attorney. There’s $68,000 in payables anticipated at year end. We just billed. Hans stated there’s $294,000 surplus for projects, to be determined, per building.
· Motion:  Josh made a motion to approve $1,000 per building with a submission by the building to the board for a plan of how to use the money. Don 2nd.  No vote
Discussion ensued regarding these projects. Some suggestions were flowers, trees, fire mitigation, chimney inspection. Leah asked who would maintain the flower beds and watering needed?  Not all buildings are cohesive. Suggestions were to have a spokesperson at each building be the liaison to the board for bldg. projects.  The building project would have to be approved by the board with management input. Also suggested would be to have management send out a blind email to all owners asking for permission to share their emails with their neighbors of their building for the purpose of discussion for how to use the $1,000. We would like owner input. Management will write the email to be approved by the board prior to sending to all owners.

· Motion:  Josh made a motion to put aside $15,000 for a special project per building.  Alison 2nd. All approve.

Maintenance report-Jeff

Erin Erickson was in attendance as Jeff was plowing. 
· Snow removal Erin stated that snow removal parking lots and walkways went very well this winter. There were very few complaints. Sue stated that the walkway at bldg. 3 had no issues with water pooling due to freeze/thaw issue this winter as reported to her by the contractor. Erin reiterated that is what she observed too. Josh agreed and was pleased with the change that the paving contractor made last fall that fixed the problem. 
· Potholes- Sue stated that an owner in bldg. 5 wanted to know if we’d have road base at the storage lot for owners to use at their discretion in their parking lot. Erin will look at the storage lot once the snow melts to see if there’s any there. Typically Jeff grades every spring/summer for potholes in all parking lots. The board and maintenance will look at the parking lots at their spring walk thru.
· Trees blown down- Josh noted there were some trees along Schussmark that had blown down and were a bit in the roadway. He asked maintenance to see if they could move them. Erin will take a look this week. Sue also stated that a bldg. 6 owner reported that an aspen blew over onto the common area property next to unit A. He said it hit the side of the building but didn’t cause any damage. Sue had sent Jeff an email to cut this up. Board approved leaving the cut up wood stacked at the building and that anyone could use. 

· Bldg 11 electrical box - Josh observed that there is wood stacked again the electrical box. Board will look at on the walk thru but Sue will also contact the owner at the end unit to see if it’s theirs and ask them to move it.
Association Mgr-Sue
· Sales- There have been 4 sales in 2022 averaging $381,000 per unit. The high was $425,000 and the low $350,000. 

· Snow removal-  an owner had notified management via email today that her stairs weren’t shoveled. Sue talked to Willie, the contractor and he stated the owner was shoveling them this winter but he offered to shovel them today if she wanted. Sue put this in writing via email with the owner and the owner agreed to have Willie shovel the stairs today.

· Roofs- Buildings 5, 9,13 & 15 all did roof replacement in 2021.
New Business

· Walk thru- June 6th, 2022 at 5:30pm. Board members, Double H and maintenance will attend.
Erin left the meeting at this time as the board was going into Executive Session.
Executive session
· One owner filed a claim with the Association insurance company, State Farm. State Farm denied the complain.
Next board meeting Thursday, June 9th, 2022 at5:30pm
Meeting adjourned at 7:01pm.   
Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hochreiter

Association Mgr

